TOWN OF STONY POINT
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS
Minutes of May 16, 2019





PRESENT:						ALSO PRESENT:
Mr. Anginoli 						John Kolesar, Attorney
Mr. Keegan 					
Mr. Vasti 
Mr. Lynch 
Mr. Strieter 
Mr. Gazzola 
 
Chairman Wright 

Chairman Wright:  Good evening.  Welcome to the Stony Point Zoning Board of Appeals.  I call this meeting of May 16, 2019, to order.  Please rise for the Pledge of Allegiance.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited and roll call taken.
Chairman Wright:  We have two (2) items on the agenda.  The first one is to take a motion to accept the minutes of April 4, 2019.

***MOTION:  Mr. Vasti made a motion to accept the minutes of April 4, 2019, seconded by Mr. Keegan.  All in favor; the motion was carried.

Chairman Wright:  The next item on the agenda is a new application; the request of Rock’s Kitchen Enterprises, Inc.

Request of Rock’s Kitchen Enterprises, Inc. - App. #19-02 
A variance from the requirements of Chapter 215, Article IX, Section 52-B-3 – Exceeds Allowable Maximum Height; required 2.5 feet, provided 3 feet, for a sign at 150-176 South Liberty Drive, Stony Point, New York.

Section:  20.04          Block:  11          Lot:  1          Zone:  BU

Chairman Wright:  Is the applicant or representative present?  Can you please come up and identify yourself?

	Rahsaan Alexander – owner
	Rock’s Kitchen Enterprises
	Stony Point, New York

Chairman Wright:  So tonight’s…all we are going to do is kind of go through the application to make sure that it is right and what we will follow will be a site visit and we will have the Public Hearing.  But, tonight is just to make sure that the application kind of catches everything, because every once in a while we look at these and the applications aren’t quite ready.  So that is the total purpose of our questioning tonight is going to be.

Mr. Alexander:  Understood.

Chairman Wright:  So with that I will leave it open to the Board for any questions.

Mr. Anginoli:  I have a question.  On page 5 of your application, number 3, you indicate that you were told that a 3’ x 8’ sign was okay.

Mr. Alexander:  Correct.

Mr. Anginoli:  Who told you that?

Mr. Alexander:  Phil, I do not know his last name.  He is the gentlemen who retired recently.

Mr. Vasti:  You said Phil, the Building Inspector; the Assistant Building Inspector?

Mr. Alexander:  Yes.  

Mr. Anginoli:  Do you have any documentation or anything that would support that?

Mr. Alexander:  I do not.  What I did was send the information that he asked for after; which was the façade because he already told me everything was fine at that point in time.  He said oh you just need to send me the façade on the building.  So I emailed that to him right away and he actually then retired.  Bill got it and then Bill came and bought it to the attention that this was the wrong size.  

Mr. Vasti:  Sir, is the sign already up?

Mr. Alexander:  It is not.

Mr. Vasti:  It is not.  

Mr. Alexander:  It is fabricated, but it is not up.

Mr. Vasti:  Oh, I see.  So the sign is ready to be hung?

Mr. Alexander:  Yes, sir.

Mr. Vasti:  I see.  Thank you.

Mr. Lynch:  So it is primarily just the length…because it is 3’…your picture here is 2½…36 by…what is it 86…it’s really the length.  The 8’ is what you are looking for?

Mr. Alexander:  No, sir.  The width is what we are looking for.  That’s all.  It’s made to be 96 which is the 8’ that I was told and the 3’ is what I was told, but they want to bring it down to 2½.  So we are talking 6”.  

Mr. Vasti:  It looks in this photograph that was supplied in our packet; this is a rendering…

Mr. Alexander:  That is a rendering.  That is the façade that he asked us to send over.

Mr. Vasti:  It seems like such a small sign already for a such a big façade and knowing that, that store is way down on a hill in the parking lot it is awfully small.  We appreciate…I appreciate having the photograph because it certainly…pictures are worth a thousand words.

Mr. Alexander:  Correct.  Thank you.

Mr. Keenan:  Is this photograph to scale?

Mr. Alexander:  That is to scale.

Mr. Keenan:  Okay.

Chairman Wright:  Just one thing you might want to think about because that is what we are challenged with because what we will do for you would theoretically could potentially apply for everybody there.  So the thing that we look for…is what’s unique about your location that these other 6” is going to matter.  Otherwise it is really the Town for them to change these laws.  

So I would just ask that before you come here, think about what is unique about your store there and what these other 6” would differentiate you from everybody else in that area.  

Mr. Alexander:  I can answer it to a certain degree.

Chairman Wright:  It doesn’t matter tonight because the Public Hearing is not until the next meeting.  I just want you to give it some thought.  That is the only other thing.  

Mr. Gazzola:  I just have one (1) question.  Gator Investment owns that shopping mall.

Mr. Alexander:  That is correct.

Mr. Gazzola:  Don’t they have certain requirements on the size of signs because they want it all to look the same when you come down through the parking lot?

Mr. Alexander:  No, sir.  I asked that question to them first and…

Mr. Gazzola:  And they said no?

Mr. Alexander:  They didn’t have any specifications for me.  Any other signs that are there are quite larger to scale.  But, that wasn’t the issue.  What I was told and I told the manufacturer to go ahead and then I got afterwards no, you are 6” too big.  

Mr. Gazzola:  I didn’t know if Gator had certain specifications.

Mr. Alexander:  No, sir they do not.

Mr. Gazzola:  Okay, thank you.

Chairman Wright:  If there is no other questions…

	(no response)

Chairman Wright:  then I will take a motion to put this on the agenda for June 6, 2019, and do a site visit on June 2, 2019.

***MOTION:  Chairman Wright made a motion to place Application #19-02 on the June 6, 2019, agenda for a Public Hearing; seconded by Mr. Vasti.  All in favor; the motion was carried.

***MOTION:  Chairman Wright made a motion to adjourn the meeting of May 16, 2019, seconded by Mr. Vasti.  All in favor; the motion was carried.

						Respectfully submitted,


						Kathleen Kivlehan
						Secretary
						Zoning Board of Appeals
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